
 

 

WINTER SAND POLICY  
 

 
 
THE DANBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN HAS ADOPTED 
THE FOLLOWING POLICY WITH REGARDS TO WINTER 
SAND USE BY DANBURY RESIDENTS AND TAX PAYERS. 

 
 

1. The intent is to provide residents and tax payers with winter 
sand for use at their residence on driveways and walkways. The 
sand is available for private use only. Residents with long 
driveways are advised to hire private contractors.  

 Accordingly, this sand is not intended for commercial entities or 
 businesses such as landscapers, snow removal contractors or 
 property maintenance businesses.  
2. Winter sand is available at the Transfer Station when it is open, 

8 am - 4 pm Tuesdays and Saturdays. Please plan ahead for 
your winter sand needs.  

3. Winter sand can be shoveled into and removed by pails. A 
maximum of (4) 5 gallon buckets is allowed per day. Shoveling 
into truck beds, sanders or other large containers is not allowed.  

4. Removal of sand by residents at the Highway Garage is 
prohibited.  

5. Failure to comply with these rules will result in the loss of access 
to the winter sand area.  

 
Thank you for your help in keeping costs down and controlling this 
operation so that it works well for all of us.  
 
THIS POLICY ADOPTED ON DECEMBER 11, 2019 BY UNANIMOUS 
VOTE OF THE DANBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN. 
 
Jessica L Hatch, Chairman Board of Selectmen 
Lyn H. England, Selectman 
James D. Phelps, Selectman 
 


